THE ATRIUM OWNERS ASSOCIATION

(Registered with the Registrar of Societies, Chennai, Registration # 144 / 1999)


December 4, 2006

Dear Residents,

We have noticed that the garden area in front of D and J blocks is frequently being used for playing cricket and football. While we take no exception to children playing on the lawns, playing “high impact” ball games such as football and cricket will not be permitted in this area for the following reasons:

Safety  

· The door and windowpanes of the flats facing the lawns as well as the ventilators of the basement are under constant threat of being damaged/broken. This has the potential to cause serious personal injury, especially if the glass pieces enter the eye. We understand a person recently escaped serious injury from such an incident.

Lawn Damage  

· The Korean grass lawns, which are a distinct feature of “The Atrium”, have been extensively damaged, affecting the beauty of the garden. Replacement of the damaged Korean grass is also very expensive and time consuming.  
Despite several reminders from the facilities manager and security staff, the children continue to play football and cricket at this location. 

We therefore seek your cooperation in informing your children that playing such games is restricted to the OSR land. Security staff have been authorized to confiscate cricket /football if they find the children continuing to play in violation of this rule.  

At the request of our young football enthusiasts, arrangements are currently being made to improve visibility at the OSR land after sunset by installing a floodlight. This will be located near the compound wall in front of the security main gate.   

Thank you,

R Srinivasan,

Honorary President,

TAOA.

